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THE WORLD’S FIRST SERVICE CLUB CELEBRATES 
ITS 104th ANNIVERSARY FEBRUARY 23rd 

    During the first Rotary club meeting on February 23, 1905 in Chicago, Paul 
Harris, Gustavus Loehr, Hiram Shorey, and Silvester Schiele met to talk about 
their personal experiences. Harris then unfolded his general plan for their club 
meetings. 
    This was the simple beginning of the world’s first service club, the Rotary 
Club of Chicago. It was created because of Harris’s wish to capture in a 
professional club the same friendly spirit he had felt in the small towns of his 
youth. The Rotary name derived from the early practice of rotating meetings 
among members’ offices. 
    Rotarians continue to take pride in their history. In honor of that first club, 
Rotarians have preserved its original meeting place, Room 711 in Chicago’s 
Unity Building, by re-creating the office as it existed in 1905. For several years, 
the Paul Harris 711 Club maintained the room as a shrine for visiting 
Rotarians. In 1989, when the building was scheduled to be demolished, the 
club carefully dismantled the office and salvaged the interior, including doors 
and radiators. In 1993, the RI Board of Directors set aside a permanent home 
for the restored Room 711 at RI World Headquarters in the Chicago suburb of 
Evanston. 
    For more historical information about Rotary, visit Rotary History and 
Archives or the Rotary Global History Fellowship on the Rotary International 
web site. 

 
 

Theme for Rotary 2009-2010 
The 2009-10 RI theme acknowledges the important role individual Rotary clubs 
will play in shaping the future of Rotary. RI President-elect John Kenny 
unveiled the theme, The Future of Rotary Is in Your Hands, on Monday 
January 19th during the opening plenary session of the International 
Assembly, an annual training event in San Diego for incoming district 
governors. DGE Clyde Taylor and Sue from the Rotary Club of St. Simons 
attended the International Assembly from January 18-25. 
"The future of Rotary will not be shaped at RI headquarters - it will be shaped 
in each and every Rotary club," Kenny said, "because it is for each of us - as 
Rotarians - to do what is necessary to keep Rotary strong." 
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Happy Birthday 
Rotary 

Mayor Deke Copenhaver of 
Augusta, GA presents a 
proclamation for Rotary 
Day to Augusta West 
President Bob Lemon.  The 
proclamation recognized 
the twelve clubs of the 
Rotary Area Council.  Club 
presidents from Augusta 
South, Martinez-Evans and 
the Augusta Downtown 
club were present at the 
celebration. 

 
Assistant Governor, 
Joan Puryear and 
PDG, Dallas Simon, a 
member of Augusta 
West, cut a Rotary 
Birthday Cake.  The 
Birthday Party also 
included colorful 
balloons, and a visit 
from Rotary literacy 
students.  During this 
event members also 
contributed canned 
goods and monetary 
donations to the 
Golden Harvest Food 
Bank in Augusta, GA. 
 
 

 

Pass The Gavel 
Glynn County President Bill 
McHugh (L) attends a reception 
for RI Director Eric and Lin
Adamson at the Jekyll Island Club 
Hotel on February 12

da 

th and used 
this opportunity to “PASS THE 
GAVEL” to Jekyll Island club 
President Thornwell Parker.  The 
attending assembly enjoyed this 
District Family of Rotary event. 
 

 2



 3

 

 

Links to Web pages 

 

District 6920 
www.rotarydistrict6920.net

Rotary International 
www.rotary.org
 
Zone 33-34 
www.rizones33-34.org
 
Rotary History 
www.rotaryhistory.org 
 
GRSP 
www.grsp.org
 
CART 
www.cartfund.org
 
Rotary Leadership 
Institute 
www.rlitraining.org
 
Ferst Foundation 
www.ferstfoundation.org
 
PolioPlus  
www.rotary.org/foundation/polioplus
 
Water and Sanitation   
www.wasrag.org 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Us 

Kenan J. Kern          
District Governor              
District – 6920                  

kenankern@comcast.net  
912-660-4997 (O)        
912-355-9955 (H)       
303-600-4997 (F) 

110 Radick Drive  
Savannah, GA 31406 

Rotary Leadership Institute 
 

 
 
         PDG, Leon Benefield assumes the position as Director for District  
         6920 Rotary Leadership Institute.  Director Benefield is a member  
         of the Rotary Club of Tifton and served as District Governor in  
         2004-2005.  District 6920 along with Districts 6900 and 6910 will join  
         together to form a state-wide training schedule for Future Rotary  
         Leadership Institute classes.  Classes are rescheduled and listed  
         below: 
 March 14 - Altamaha Technical College, Jesup, GA – Sessions 1,2,3 
 April 18- East Central Technical College, Fitzgerald, GA – Sessions 1,2,3, & DL

Go to www.rlitraining.org to register for future RLI sessions 
 
 
 

 
 

A WAY TO JOIN CLUBS WORLDWIDE IN COMMUNITY SERVICE 
PojectLINK is a searchable database that lists Rotary club and district 
community service projects in need of funding, volunteers, donated goods, 
and/or partners for a Rotary Foundation Matching Grant, and completed 
projects that can be used as examples of best practices.  For additional 
project details on community service projects contact: programs@rotary.org, 
or http://www.rotary.org/en/ServiceAndFellowship/ProjectResources/ProjectLINK/Pages/ridefault.aspx
 
 

http://www.rotarydistrict6920.net/
http://www.rotary.org/
http://www.rizones33-34.org/
http://www.grsp.org/
http://www.cartfund.org/
http://www.rlitraining.org/
http://www.ferstfoundation.org/
http://www.rotary.org/foundation/polioplus
mailto:kenankern@comcast.net
http://www.rlitraining.org/
http://www.rotary.org/en/ServiceAndFellowship/ProjectResources/ProjectLINK/Pages/ridefault.aspx
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DG Kenan Kern’s club visits 

Governor Kenan and Beth 
are available for club 
celebrations, presentations,  
attitude adjustments, and 
general fun events for the 
remaining months of the 
Rotary year.    
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On to Birmingham, 
England for the 100th 
Rotary International 

Convention 
 

Southland Breakfast 
tickets are available from 

DGE Clyde Taylor. 
Join Zones 33 & 34 for 

this great opportunity of 
fellowship during your 

Birmingham visit. 
 

 

 

 

Literacy Project 
 

 
 

 

chool 

cy 
 

 

ict 
 

 

iteracy Fund of the Rotary Club of Valdosta.   

Rotary Club of Valdosta 
The President of the
Rotary Club of Valdosta,
Carl Cates, extends a
helping hand with a 
check of $1,500 to s
principle, John L. Davis, 
in support of litera
projects to the school
library.  Cates explained
that $500 was provided 
by D-6920’s Distr
Simplified Grant’s annual
contributions. 
The remaining $1,000 

was contributed from the L

End Polio Now 
Danny Bullington exchanges a club 
banner with the Rotary Club of 
Chandigarh Midtown Rotary Club in 
India.  Danny, Midtown club 
president Indrajeet Sengupta, and 
club host member Rupinder Singh 
Sachdeva pose for the banner 
exchange.  Forty Four Rotarians 
from Zone 34 participated in a 
National Immunization Day in India.  
Danny Bullington is District 6920’s 
representative to this NID project.  
The Rotary Club of Macon, GA 
sponsored Danny on this very 
challenging trip. 
Danny plans to share this NID trip to 
all when he returns.  Look for him at 
the District Conference in Augusta, 
GA in May when he will share his 
NID experience. 

 

Documentary on Polio Eradication Receives Oscar Nod 
In a week when Rotary International and the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation announced 
millions more in funding toward polio eradication, a short documentary film, The Final Inch, 
received an Academy Award nomination on January 22 for its intimate look at the massive 
mission to rid the world of the crippling disease.  Nominated in the documentary short subject 
category, The Final Inch, a 38-minute film commissioned by the philanthropic division of 
Google, chronicles the challenges health organization and governments face during the final 
stages of polio eradication.  Director and producer Irene Taylor Brodsky captured workers 
immunizing children in the poorest slums of India and Pakistan in 2007. In several scenes 
Rotarians were filmed working during a National Immunization Day on April 22.  Led by M.S. 
Jain, past governor of District 3100, NID volunteers administer polio vaccination drops to 
children in Meerut Samrat, Uttar Pradesh, India.  The Final Inch will air on HBO in early April. 
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Dear Rotarian, 
 
I’m writing in regards to the 2009 Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA) program. 
The dates for this year’s program are June 11–14. The program is hosted by the 
Rotary Club of Douglas and will be held on the South Georgia College campus. South 
Georgia College’s students are enjoying a newly built dormitory, renovated student 
center and science building renovations. 
 
RYLA’s attendance in the past couple of years has been declining, so I hope that your 
club will make an effort to find some deserving students to attend. If each club could 
send just one student, the positive influence to our district would be immeasurable. 
So please remember “One for RYLA.” 
 
The fee for this year’s program is $350, which covers the cost of the program 
including room and board.  We have some excellent instructors and speakers lined up 
for this year. 
 
The RLYA website is: http://www.rotarydistrict6920.net/RYLA/RYLA.htm  If you need 
further information, please feel free to call me at 912-260-4338 or e-mail me at 
cjohnson@sgc.edu. 
 
Thank you, 
 

Charles 
 
Charles W. Johnson 
Chairman RYLA program 
 
Chairman, Division of Natural Sciences 
Mathematics and Physical Education 
South Georgia College 
 

 
 

         Saturday, February 21, 2009                                                                The Carter Center in Atlanta  
 
Rotary at Work for Literacy - District 6900’s inaugural Literacy Conference of 2008 has become a state-
wide, three-district conference in 2009.  District 6900, District 6910, and District 6920 are joining together 
to Make Dreams Real in the work of literacy in Georgia. 
This event is a one-day gathering of literacy representatives from clubs throughout all three Rotary 
Districts.  The venue is the beautiful Cyprus Room at The Carter Center in Atlanta.  The agenda for the 
day will begin at 9 am and will continue until 4 pm.  Coffee, juice, and pastries will be served in the 
morning and a delightful boxed lunch is the fare at noon, a great timesaver for those who choose to use 
their lunch hour to enjoy the museum.  Guest speakers will be scheduled, and dignitaries from Rotary 
International will be invited.  The facility will be available from 7 am for the set-up of exhibits and will stay 
open until 6 pm for the breakdown of exhibits.  Interact students will help register guests, facilitate the 
set-up of exhibits, and assist with other activities, as needed. 

http://www.rotarydistrict6920.net/RYLA/RYLA.htm
mailto:cjohnson@sgc.edu
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Rotarians recognized as  
Paul Harris Fellows  

 
 
 The Rotary Club of Augusta recently recognized several club members as new Paul 
Harris Fellows.  Club president Ernie Sizemore welcomes president-elect Bob Evans 
among fellow Paul Harris Fellows.  Bob’s wife, Shelley and daughters proudly look on. 
 
 

 
 
Rotarian Ben McElreath was recently recognized as a new Paul Harris Fellow at the 
Rotary Club of Augusta.  Ben has been a solid supporter to The Rotary Foundation 
through quarterly contributions over the past 10 years.  Ben’s wife Jan proudly joins 
in this outstanding recognition. 
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Rotarian Clint Bryant is recognized for his commitment to The Rotary Foundation by 
his presentation of a Paul Harris Fellow award.  Clint, who is Athletic Director of 
Augusta State University, is joined by his wife Patricia for this significant recognition. 
 

New Multiple Paul Harris Fellows 
 

 
Governor Kenan recently presented Multiple Paul Harris Fellow recognition awards to 
four members of the Rotary Club of Savannah Sunrise.  Maureen Horvath received her 
first level MPHF pin and Mike Skinner received his fifth level MPH pin.  Missing from 
the photograph, husband and wife Pam Brandt and Clay Doherty received their fourth 
and third MPHF pins respectively.  Congratulations to these committed Rotarians who 
continue to support The Rotary Foundation. 
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       Paul Harris Fellow (PHF) Medallion … advance news 
Starting in July 2009, the PHF Medallion will be a cost item. The 2009-2010 Club 
Leadership should consider either funding members’ medallions or make it a written 
policy for the qualifying member to fund one’s own purchase. The cost is not known 
at this time but it may be considered nominal in relation to the good accomplished by 
the contributed $1,000.  
                     
TRF-Direct is now being offered to support the PolioPlus Fund. TRF-Direct is the 
Foundation’s electronic fund transfer program, which may be done either through 
bank account or credit card. Donors may choose the amount and recurring 
contribution timeline (monthly, quarterly or annually.) It allows donors to automate 
their giving and easily reconcile your bank or credit card statement. TRF-direct 
provides an easy way for donors to participate in Rotary’s $200 Million Challenge. 
Before the end of February, a new TRF-Direct Brochure (998 EN) will be available.  
 

Gates donates autographed hat to TRF 
 

A winning bid of $17,600 
was received for the hat 
that Bill Gates wore and 
autographed at Rotary’s 
2009 International Assembly 
recently.  The Gates signed 
baseball hat was sold on 
eBay through auction that 
ended February 12, with 
proceeds going to help 
support Rotary’s US$200 
Million Challenge for polio 
eradication.  Gates also 
wore the hat in India while 
he was immunizing children 
against polio. 
 

 
 

 

Recognition and Transfer Request {Form 102-EN (1006)} 
Many District Rotary clubs have recognition points that can be 

utilized to help match member contributions to The Rotary 
Foundation.  Recognition points can be used to award family 

members as well as non-Paul Harris Fellow members. 
 

Use Form 102-EN (1006) to transfer Recognition Points only  
(No Cash included) 

 
Send the completed form to: 

Donor Services 
The Rotary Foundation 

One Rotary Center 
1560 Sherman Avenue 

Evanston, IL 60201-3698 
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GSE Team Announced 
GSE Team Leader, John Neely has announced the four-person GSE team that will 
travel to District 4720 in Brazil in the near future.  The following members (L-R) below 
were named to the team: 
 

 
 
EVERETT VERNER 
Everett Verner lives in Macon, GA working for a 
quazi-governmental non-profit organization 
acquiring residential property in economically 
depressed neighborhoods. Everett attended 
Mercer University where he received a 
bachelor’s degree in philosophy. His parents live 
in Atlanta, and he is the middle child between 
two sisters. He spends most of his spare time 
with friends bicycling, hiking, camping, or 
finding excuses to be outside. 
 
 

ALISON BEHR 
Alison Behr is a professional photographer based in Savannah who specializes in news, travel, and fine 
art images.  She spent ten years teaching art in a high school before earning her master of fine arts 
degree last year, from the Savannah College of Art and Design. In her spare time, Alison enjoys kayaking, 
camping, soccer, and golf.  Her photo website is www.alisonbehr.com.  

ALTON WILSON 
Alton Wilson is a 36 year old Network Administrator for the Savannah Public Library System. He has two 
degrees in information technology from Savannah Technical College, in computer programming and 
networking. His daily work consists of installing new computers, administrating networks and servicing 
500 computers in 19 library branches. Alton has 4 kids, 3 boys ages 16, 15, 11 and a girl who is 1 year 
old.  Alton is a certified fitness trainer, youth football coach, and played semi-professional football. 
 
JENNY PAYNE 
Jenny Payne was born in Georgia raised in North Carolina and spent four years in New York for college. 
She has degrees in biology and public administration. Currently, she works in city administration for the 
City of Savannah. Her passions include spending time with family and friends, public service, reading, 
exploring new places, history and outdoor activities from running to kayaking to hiking. 
 
JOHN NEELY  (Team Leader) 
John Neely, team leader, is a commercial real estate broker in Savannah. Active in civic affairs, he has 
served as President of the Rotary Club of Savannah East and previously served as team leader for a GSE 
team that went to Bahia, Brazil. John learned Portuguese as a US Peace Corps Volunteer in the Amazon 
region of Brazil in the 1970s. He is married with two children and one grandchild. 
 
Alternates selected to fill positions on the team in the event travel plans change with a selected team 
member: 
 
JOSEPH CARUSO 
Joe is a 31 year old physician from Macon, GA with a Doctor of Medicine degree from Drexel University in 
Philadelphia.  He serves as an Emergency Department physician at a Macon Hospital.  He is also a 
Tactical Physician for the City of Macon Police Department, providing on-call medical services to the 
Special Weapons Assault Tactics Team (S.W.A.T.).  Joe is single and enjoys spending time with his 
family. 
 
JESSICA DUNN 
Jessica is employed at Savannah College of Art and Design as an International Student Adviser.  Jessica 
was educated at Wittenberg University with a degree in English.  She received a graduate degree in 
poetry from the University of Maryland.  Jessica is married to Craig and they have a son, Liam who is two 
years old.  She enjoys the beach, traveling, hiking, reading and playing with her son Liam.

http://www.alisonbehr.com/
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 Pass The Gavel Progress 
Date 
Received Rotary Club of Club President Delivered to 

Rotary Club of 
Aug 4, 2008 Statesboro Lynda Williamson Downtown Statesboro 
Aug 7, 2008 Downtown Statesboro Mary Hazeldine Metter 
Aug 12, 2008  Metter Michael Gasiecki Swainsboro 
 Aug 25, 2008  Swainsboro Henry Taylor  Vidalia 
Aug 27, 2008 Vidalia Charles Jordan McRae 
Sep 9, 2008 McRae   Robert Herndon Eastman 
 Sep 14, 2008 Eastman Jay Eckles Cochran 
 Sep 16, 2008 Cochran  Brandy Perry  Dublin 
 Sep 19, 2008  Dublin Frank Seaton  Wrightsville 
Sep 24, 2008 Wrightsville Pete Powell Tennille 
Sep 30, 2008 Tennille Lamar Binion Sandersville 
Oct 2, 2008 Sandersville Scott Ahrens Jefferson County 
 Oct 15, 2008  Jefferson County Hubert Jordan Waynesboro 
Oct 21, 2008 Waynesboro Clifford  Lewis Millen 
Oct 22, 2008 Millen Matt Brinson Sylvania 
 Oct 23, 2008  Sylvania  Gayle Boykin Effingham Sunrise 
Oct 28, 2008 Effingham Sunrise Bonnie Dixon  Effingham County 
 Nov 6, 2008 Effingham County Karen Tanksley Pooler 
Nov 19, 2008  Pooler Todd Freesemann Savannah West 
Nov 19, 2008 Savannah West Pam Parker Savannah Sunrise 
Nov 20, 2008 Savannah Sunrise  Marty Harrell Savannah 
 Nov 24, 2008 Savannah David Rosenblum Savannah South 
 Dec 9, 2008 Savannah South John Petrillo Skidaway Island 
 Jan 7, 2009  Skidaway Island John Billingsley Richmond Hill 
 Jan 8, 2009 Richmond Hill  Donna Jones Savannah East 
 Jan 30, 2009 Savannah East Linda Herdina  Glynn County 
 Feb. 5, 2009  Glynn County  Bill McHugh Jekyll Island 
Feb 12, 2009 Jekyll Island Thorny Parker St. Simons Island 
 Feb 17, 2009  St. Simons Island  Chuck Cansler   
        

 

  
 SAVE The DATE  
 

 
 

District Conference – May 15, 16, 17, 2009. 
Augusta, Georgia 

Marriott Hotel and Suites 
 

See Conference details on the District Website www.rotarydistrict6920.net
Registration for District Conference is also available on the Website 

Hotel reservations should be made directly  
to the Marriott Hotel at 800-868-5354  

Mention Rotary rates @ $115 

http://www.rotarydistrict6920.net/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ferst Foundation Announces Dolly Parton 
Celebration! 

SAVE THE DATE: 
Friday, March 6, 2009 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Make arrangements now to be in Atlanta 
in an historic public celebration involv
Parton’s Imagination Library, and Fe
Literacy! 

*More details to
For now, just save the date on your calen
March 6th! 

Dolly Parton will b
hope you will b

 
 
Skidaway Club Establishes Lock
An innovative, state of the art, supervised o
recently opened with the initiation of the 
supported by the Rotary Clubs of Savann
Savannah West.  Dr. Thomas Lockamy, Su
Public Schools (for whom the Center is n

 

11

from 11:00 – Noon to participate 
ing Rotary International, Dolly 
rst Foundation for Childhood 

 follow 
dar and plan to be in Atlanta on 

e there, 
e too! 

amy Technology Center
ff-campus educational facility was 
Rotary Club of Skidaway Island, 

ah South and the Rotary Club of 
perintendent of Chatham County 
amed) enthusiastically made the 

point that this facility was the 
“Little Red Schoolhouse” of the 
future.  Dr. Lockamy hopes that 
there will be “five more of these 
Little Red Schoolhouses” in the 
future.  Cutting the ribbon for the 
opening (L-R) Dr. Thomas 
Lockamy, Mayor Otis Johnson 
and Dr. Joe Buck, School Board 
President. 
Rotarian Cliff Lindholm was chair 
of this great literacy technology 
project that will benefit many 
youth for years to come. 
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All CART 
Contributions 
should be mailed 
directly to:     
District Treasurer,       
Bruce Montgomery     
102 E. 44th Street, 
Savannah, GA 31405 
 

COINS FOR ALZHEIMER’S RESARCH TRUST Update  
February  2009 

FEBRUARY: GIVE FROM THE HEART TO CART 
 

Update:  This year 38 grant proposals were submitted to the CART grants 
chair.  Of those, 10 were selected as finalists to submit full grant proposals.  
The full grant proposals are due before the end of February.  Can you imagine 
if CART were able to fund all 10!  The three grant reviewers will carefully select 
and make recommendations to the CART Board of Directors.  District 6920 is 
represented on the board by DG Kenan Kern, DGE Clyde Taylor and DGN 
Lloyd Horadan and the District CART Chair.   Only two grants will be funded 
and awarded in May.   
District 6920 is preparing to begin a DISTRICT CART COMMITTEE - Would you, 
or a member of your Club, be interested in becoming a member of the District 
6920 CART committee?   
We need Rotarians from various areas of the District to serve on the 
committee.  This will help us promote CART within our District and to reach 
DG Kenan Kern’s goal of 100% CART participation.   
Talking points for this month:  Alzheimer’s disease Facts and Figures (from the 
Alzheimer’s Association: you may have used some of the talking points in 
previous months but they are well worth repeating! 
 * 1 in 6 women and 1 in 10 men who reach the age of 55 can expect to develop 
Alzheimer’s in their lifetime.    
*It is the sixth leading cause of death in the United States 
*From 2000 to 2005, deaths attributed to Alzheimer’s disease increased by 45 
percent.  Deaths from heart disease decreased by 8.6 percent; breast cancer 
deaths decreased by .8 percent, prostate cancer deaths decreased by 4.9 
percent; and stroke deaths decreased by 14.4 percent.   
*EVERY 71 seconds and American develops Alzheimer’s.  By mid-century an 
American will develop the disease every 33 seconds. 
 
Let’s make that special effort in February and March – GIVE FROM THE 
HEART TO CART! 
Please have your Treasurer submit CART collections quarterly.  This is very 
important as our District Treasurer sends a check quarterly to the CART fund!  
The checks should be made payable to CART and mailed to CART c/o Bruce 
Montgomery, 102 E. 44th Street, Savannah, GA  31045.  PLEASE MAKE SURE 
YOUR TREASURER KNOWS TO MAIL CHECKS TO BRUCE MONTGOMERY 
OUR DISTRICT TREASURER – Please DO NOT send checks to South Carolina. 
 

REMEMBER Keys to CART success: 
*The President should call for the CART buckets to be passed around for 
donations immediately following the pledge and invocation while members are 
standing. 
*Use your club bulletin to announce prior week’s collection and year to date 
totals.  If not weekly, then monthly.   
*Set goals for your year!  If you set your goal – where are you?   
*Encourage Matching and/or challenge gifts. 
*Use CART for member and family memorials. 
CART is a 501C.3 organization.  Federal ID #31-1466051. Donations are tax 
deductible.  Thank you to everyone for all you do for CART! 
 
Kathy Tuckey 
District CART Chair 
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RI President D.K. Lee to visit Hilton Head Island 
 
RIP D. K. Lee and Young Ja Chung will attend a Presidential Gala at 
the Hilton Head Marriott Resort & Spa on Wednesday, March 25, 2009.  
Don’t miss this rare opportunity to meet our RI President.  Rotarians 
from South Carolina District 7770 and Georgia District 6920 will join 
together to welcome President and Mrs. Lee to the low country and 
coastal Georgia area. 
 
        Cocktails: 6:15 pm                    Dinner: 7:00 pm – 9:30 pm 
        Dress: Business Attire             Costs: $60/person 

 
 Major Donors will be extended an invitation to meet prior to the Presidential Gala to be honored 
by RIP Lee from 4:00 pm until 5:30 pm. 
 
Rotarians who have been recognized as Major Donors and/or Bequest Society members during 
the 2008-2009 Rotary year will be individually recognized by RIP D. K. Lee.   

 
Reservation forms are available at the District Website, www.rotarydistrict6920.net  

 
 

District 6920 Attendance, CART & GRSP Support 
 

Club 
Members 

7/1/08 
Members 
1/31/09 

Current 
Attendance 

CART 
7/1-12/31/08 

GRSP 
7/1-12/31/08 

Ashburn 19 18 80.6 $1,000  
Augusta 175 176 70.8 $7,900  
Augusta South 25 25 74.7 $2,380 $500 
Augusta West 51 55 90.4 $1,471  
Blackshear 24 25 88.5   
Brunswick 98 89 43.1 $900  
Byron 27 28 81.3   
Camden County 63 59 74.0 $744  
Centerville 26 22 90.3 $806  
Claxton 55 55 91.3 $265  
Cochran 39 47 61.0 $100  
Douglas 69 69 51.6   
Dtown Macon 120 111 57.2  $8,452 
Dtown Statesboro 82 85 88.6 $1,278  
Dublin 138 141 74.6  $8,200 
Eastman 53 51 98.5   
Effingham Co. 35 37 84.0 $503  
Effingham Srise 39 37 71.8   
Fitzgerald 59 49 77.0   
Glennville 36 32 93.0   
Glynn County 32 30 63.0   
Hawkinsville 52 51 75.0 $25  
Hazlehurst 17 16 65.6 $150  
Hinesville 41 37 55.0 $136  
Jefferson Co. 17 18 80.0 $427  
Jekyll Island 33 32 80.0   
Jesup 50 54 60.6   
Jones County 30 30 76.7   
Kings Bay 17 18 88.4 $296  
Macon 198 197 0.0  $320 
McIntosh Co. 18 20 76.3 $50  
McRae 29 30 86.2 $256  
Metter 46 39 78.6 $287  
Milledgeville 93 82 82.4 $3,838 $1,100 
Millen 17 17 77.9   
Nashville/Berrien 35 37 64.5   
Ocilla 36 36 77.8   
Perry 55 54 98.1 $317 $515 
Pooler 28 32 53.9 $52  
Reidsville 13 22 82.0   



 

Richmond Hill 56 48 73.1   
Sandersville 57 56 90.8   
Savannah 233 228 66.9  $8,950 
Savannah East 52 60 68.6 $1,751  
Savannah South 83 87 78.5 $3,160 $2,325 
Savannah Srise 34 30 74.3   
Savannah West 52 47 69.0  $200 
Skidaway Island 72 71 80.6 $115  
Marshes of Glynn 16 16 98.4   
St. Simons Island 126 125 63.0 $3,799  
Statesboro 163 161 79.5 $1,247  
Swainsboro 50 47 73.2   
Sylvania 42 44 85.0   
Tennille 18 18 72.0 $100  
Tift County 16 17 72.0   
Tifton 113 114 77.8   
Uptown Macon 36 33 51.3 $57  
Valdosta 104 105 55.9  $2,330 
Valdosta North 68 61 55.2 $470  
Valdosta Srise 23 23 53.0 $657  
Vidalia NA 51 84.0   
Warner Robins 99 102 78.4 $1,279 $2,275 
Waycross NA 36 57.6   
Waynesboro 42 40 57.0   
Wrightsville 23 23 83.7 $736 $500 

 
 

EREY Summary July – November 2008 
Annual Programs Fund-SHARE 

 
Members 

2008-2009 
APF-Share 

2007-2008 
APF-Share 

YTD 
% Change 

2008-2009 
Per Capita 

2007-2008 
Per Capita 

 
3,721 

 
$96,133.51 

 
$86,816.15 

 
10.7% 

 
$25.84 

 
$23.22 
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